Dear Ms. Perkins and Ms. Walker,

We are sending you this e-mail in response to the public meeting scheduled for December 19, 2017 at
5:30 PM regarding proposed construction at 1009 Watson Street. We are not able to attend the meeting
because we have a previous commitment.

Our home property abuts 1009 Watson Street and the new construction there will negatively affect us.
We are completely baffled by how a two-story accessory structure, swimming pool, and deck can be be
accommodated on the property. Construction of a two story structure will completely block our view.
As it stands now the shed that is currently on the property has damaged, and is leaning on, our fence as
aresult of Irma. We are concerned that when high winds occur again the new building will fall on our
fence and our house.

We believe it is inappropriate for these items to be built in such a small space and in such a congested
neighborhood. The property where the pool and deck will be built is very close to our living room,
dining room and bedrooms. We're also concerned about noise, such as loud music and loud
conversation, around the pool and on the deck. Mr. Gottschalk is blind and relies on sound to navigate
inside our house. If there are loud noises coming from 1009 Watson Street it becomes impossible for
him to navigate through the house.

We strongly oppose the proposed construction.

Sincerely,
Cathie Gottschalk & Brad Gottschalk



